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10 May 2022 
 
Village of Saranac Lake Development Board 
39 Main Street, Second Floor 
Saranac Lake, NY 12983 
 
Subject: Magro Subdivision, Clinton Street 
 
Dear Board Members, 
 
We were recently contacted by Mr. Paulo Magro to review the need for stormwater controls on 
the proposed Magro, Inc. subdivision at the corner of Clinton and Franklin Avenue in Saranac 
Lake.  From a plan prepared by Geomatics Land Surveying, PC, dated 20 April 2022, an existing 
lot is being divided to create two additional, new lots, labelled Lot 2 and Lot 3.  It is further 
proposed to construct a 900 square foot house on Lot 2 and a 1,050 square foot house on Lot 3. 
 
A soils report was prepared from the US Department of Agriculture Natural Resources 
Conservation Service website.  The soils in this area are classified as Adams loamy sand, which 
is a Hydrologic Group A soil.  The soil is considered excessively drained with low runoff 
potential. 
 
The amount of disturbance is so limited (approximately 2,400 square feet, which includes the 
removal of existing gravel driveway), and the soils are so well drained, that the amount of runoff 
potential is very minor, and not a concern.  Small new impervious areas will infiltrate in lawns. 
 
Last, the proposed action is so small that it does not come under the requirements of Stormwater 
Pollution Prevention Plans (SWPPP), which are governed by the NYS Department of 
Environmental Conservation.   
 
Please let us know if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Joseph A. Garso, PE 
NYS PE #075492 




